STONINGTON HOUSING AUTHORITY

EDYTHE K. RICHMOND

COMMUNITY BUILDING

October 14, 2008

Paul Huard called to order, the regular monthly meeting of the Stonington Housing Authority at 4.00 p.m.   Those in attendance were Paul Huard, Beth Sullivan, Jim Dodd, Jean Cahill, Alex Bazydlo, Tom Reynolds and First Selectman Ed Haberek arrived shortly after.
The minutes for the September 9, 2008 meeting were read and a motion by Jean Cahill to accept them as read was seconded and accepted by all.

Treasurer’s Report

Tom Reynolds presented the treasurer’s report for September 2008, a motion by Beth Sullivan to accept the reports as read, was seconded and accepted by all.

Old Business
2009 Budget / Management Plan
Alex Bazydlo presented the 2009 budget to the Board of Directors. A copy of the 2008 plan was also provided for a comparative review. The first question raised almost unanimously was the doubling of the amount allotted for the 4810 line of the budget; Provisions for Repair, Maintenance and Replacements. Alex explained; that due to cuts in other areas of the budget along with a net increase in rental income that amount was increased to a more manageable level than in the recent past. A request by the Board was made to have more time to review the budget and make any changes; if found to be necessary. 
Annual Tenant Profile / Property Update
Alex Bazydlo informed the Board that he has been working on this report also. He explained that he would be continuing to update the information requested by CHFA, pertaining to occupancy and the waiting list.
            Tenant Commissioner Report
Jean Cahill informed the Board of the upcoming Halloween festivities, including a pot-luck get together at 4:00 P.M. followed by the usual holiday fun.
Jean also reminded the Board about the annual Christmas Dinner to be held Friday, December 5th at 6:00 P.M. She also asked for some thoughts on the entertainment for the evening. Alex will check with Amanda’s for dinner.
New Business

Office Help
Alex Bazydlo presented approximately 70 letters of interest and resumes; to fill the vacant Office position. The Board began to review these and make recommendations for follow-up interviews. Beth Sullivan made a motion that the Board take more time for each Board Member to review and make comment on the applicants; for an initial interview. Paul Huard recommended that all reviews and comments be complete by October 21, 2008 so that the initial interviews could take place prior to the November regular monthly meeting and a decision made then for scheduling the final interviews of the final four to five candidates.
Vacancy Report

There are 2 vacancies at this time. Both apartments need extensive work.
 Correspondence

A mailing was received regarding a class action law suit against the Housing                                                                                                                                                                                                              Authorities past insurance broker.           

Adjournment
A motion to adjourn; was made by Beth Sullivan at 5:30 p.m. seconded and the meeting adjourned at this time.

Respectfully submitted,

Recording Secretary

.

